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5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ  нлмс bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 

Christmas Eve 

4:00 p.m. 
Family friendly, 
with the ABCôs  
of Christmas 

 
6:00 p.m. 

Contemporary Candlelight: 
Come As You Are 

 
11:00 p.m. 

Traditional Candlelight: 

Festive Carols 
 

Christmas Day 

10:00 a.m. 

Christmas Day Traditional 
Worship 

New Years Eve 

5:00 p.m. 

Spoken Worship 

 

Regular Worship Times 
 

Saturday 
5:00 p.m. - Spoken 

 
Sunday 

7:30 a.m. ï Spoken 
8:30 a.m. ï Traditional 

9:43 a.m.ðCasual, Come as 
you are 

 
11:00 a.m.ðBlended 

 

BLUE CHRISTMAS SERVICE  

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 3, 5:00 PM  

Christmas can be a painful time for some. It may be the first Christmas with-

out a loved family member who has recently died; it may be a time that has  
always been difficult.  

   
 

The constant refrain on the radio and television, in shopping malls and 

churches, about the happiness of the season, about getting together with 

family and friends, reminds many people of what they have lost or have never 

had. The anguish of broken relationships, the insecurity of unemployment, 
the weariness of ill health, the pain of isolation - all these can make us feel 

very alone in the midst of the celebrating and spending. We need the space 

and time to acknowledge our sadness and concern; we need to know that  
we are not alone.  

   

Our spirits sink, as the days grow shorter. We feel the darkness growing 

deeper around us. We need encouragement to live the days ahead of us. 

   
 

For these reasons, Gloria Dei will offer a special òHealing/Blue Christmasó 

service on Saturday, December 3 at 5:00 pm. Attend for yourself or invite 

a friend or loved one to join you. 
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 Christmas Blessings 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
As we journey together toward the miracle of Christmas, Pastor Tim, Pastor 
Kral and the entire staff at Gloria Dei extend our best wishes to you and your 
families. 
 
We are grateful for the many ways you enrich our lives as we serve and grow 
together. May the New Year be a time of joy and peace for all of us as we lead 
our ñReal. Balanced. Lives.ò We look forward to another year of working side-by
-side with all of you. 
 
May the love of family and friends brighten your way, and may God bless you 
with grace and peace as you celebrate this Christmas. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

  



3 

 

A Message from Pastor Kral--- 
 
Tidings of great joy to you and yours this Christmas season!         
 
Way back in my 2015 Annual Report, I mentioned that my husband Larry was close to retirement and that, 
although I am not retiring soon, I was looking for some creative ways to spend more time with him and even 
travel more. Larry is now enjoying retirement! 
 
Another development that has been on my mind and in my prayers involves my sister, who lives in Florida. 
My sister suffers from serious disabilities, including debilitating Fibro Myalgia; and is becoming bed-ridden 
for a few days each week. In order to spend some quality time with her (and Larry) I met with the council to 
discuss a proposal.  
 
I asked the council to support me taking the month of January off non-paid (except for benefits). During this 
time off I would be staying in Florida with my sister & husband, but would be back in time for the 2016 Annu-
al Congregational Meeting. This absence would be treated very much like my 2014 January Sabbatical regard-
ing pastoral care. Lay leaders, Communion Ministers, Diakonia graduates and even Stephen Ministers might 
be used as a ñCare Teamò to assist with extra visitation; and a guest (pulpit supply preacher) could be used as 
needed for Sunday worship.   The church council approved this non-paid leave at the September, 2016 council 
meeting. 
 
In November I also shared with you a proposal to change my work hours to part-time, beginning September 
2017; with the possibility of transitioning into retirement by 2021. With the bishopôs approval and the coun-
cilôs vote on October 18th, my proposal was approved. 
 
A task force of the pastors, council members and staff has already met to begin work on a smooth transition 
that will continue to focus on our needs and Gospel-centered goals of worship, family and service. 
I wish you a blessed Christmas season as together we dream about Gloria Deiôs direction & our mission for the 
kingdom. I ask you to keep me in your prayers as I keep you in mine. 
 
ñAnd the angel of the Lord said unto them, ñFear not: for behold, I bring you good tidings of great joy, which 
shall be to all people.ò Merry Christmas & blessings in 2017! 
 
In Christ, Pastor Kral 

 
 

FAITH IN ACTION 
 

For Advent, Faith In Action cards are available in the Narthex. On one side it looks like a gift and on the oth-
er is a message that says you have paid for someoneôs order. Help yourself to as many as you want and feel 
free to add to the printed message.  They can be used in a drive-thru, restaurant, store, Christmas tree lot -- 
just let the Spirit and your imagination lead you to share what God has given with others. Like this summerôs 
Flat Jesus, we would love to hear and see where you have used Faith in Action Card.  
Share your Faith in Action with us through email! Our address is: atgloriadei@gmail.com  
Letôs ask God to open the eyes of our hearts and follow His lead as we use this time in Advent to be His 
hands and feet as we wait for His coming and donôt forget to have fun doing it! 
 
ñAs the body without the spirit is dead, so faith without works is dead.ò James 2:26 
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Thanks to all who attended and contributed to our 40th anniversary organ recital.  The freewill offering 
raised over $1200 to be placed in our organ fund for upcoming major projects.  We appreciate your generous 
giving! 
 
 
 
 

 
Gloria Deiôs Faith Choir and instrumentalists will present Lloyd Larsonôs Advent/
Christmas cantata ñMorning Starò on Sunday, December 18th at the 8:30 and 
11:00 am worship services.  The Christmas story is one of hope. It is a message 
for each of us at any stage of life's journey reminding us that in our own dark 
nights Christ, the Light of the world, has come.  The blending of new and familiar 
melodies will serve as a bridge from the Advent season to the season of Christ-
mas. Please invite friends and join us as we offer this special worship event cele-
brating Jesus, the Morning Star!   

 

 

 

ñI BELIEVE IN FATHER CHRISTMASò ð MUSIC OF THE SEASON 
  

All are invited to hear Every Day Grace, the house band for Pub Church, in concert here at Gloria Dei on 
Sunday, December 11, 4:00 pm.  Every Day Grace and Pub Church are grateful for the support of Gloria 
Dei and are presenting this concert as a ñthank youò to us.  Donôt miss their blend of secular and sacred 
Christmas music! 
 

 

 

 

TIDINGS OF COMFORT AND JOY: 

Advent Midweek Services: WEDNESDAYS AT 7:00 PM 

 December 7, 14, 21 

Please join us for Advent Midweek Worship on Wednesdays in Advent at 
7:00 pm. The holiday season can stir deep emotions within each of us. Many 
children greet the advent of Christmas with joy and excitement, whereas 
those who have lost loved ones during the past year may find great sadness 
in the very same event. Thankfully, our God meets us wherever we are, both 
physically and emotionally. This Advent worship series gives voice to the 
complex situations and emotions with which we greet the coming Messiah 
and uses the reactions of those who first received the news of Jesusô birth 
(Zechariah, Joseph, Mary, and the shepherds) to do so.  These services acknowledge responses of fear, con-
fusion, doubt, and curiosity, while the coming of Jesus promises comfort and joy of all of us. 
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Contact Information: Aaron Shoppa, Director of Youth & Family Ministries ï aaron.shoppa@gloriadeichurch.org / phone x105 

Mitten Tree 

Children can bring these items with them to Sunday School or you can bring these and stick 
them on the tree in the Narthex starting December 3rd.
 
 
A Night in Bethlehem 
A census is required! Come to ñA Night in Bethlehemò at Gloria Dei 
Lutheran Church on Friday, December 9th from 7:00-9:00PM. This 
will be a one-night VBS-style event with arts & crafts, food, fellow-
ship, Christmas shows, and improv visits from Mary and Joseph, 
shepherds and angels, and the three wise men. This event takes place 
in the Fellowship Hall (lower level), and the cost for entrance into 
Bethlehem is a non-perishable food item or new winter mittens, 
gloves, or a scarf for a local food pantry. This event is for the entire 
family, and parents/guardians are expected to remain at this fun 
event to experience ñA Night in Bethlehemò with their children. 
 
 
Winter Break 
There will be no Sunday School or Confirmation class on December 25 or January 1 due to the Holidays and 
school not being in session. Normal Wednesday night childrenôs choirs and young adult group will not be 
meeting December 28.  
 
 
Confirmation 3G Project 
The holidays are a great time for our 8th grade confirmation students to begin working on the 3G project. This 
activity has the students interviewing godparents, grandparents, ñgreatò parents, and other family and friends 
present on the day of their baptism, talking about that special day and the faith journey each person has taken 
since. For more details check out the Confirmation website under the ñformsò tab, titled, ñ8th Grade Confir-
mation Information.ò 
 
 
Advent Events and Devotions 
Experience the A,B,Côs of Christmas at our 4:00PM Family-Friendly worship service on Christmas Eve, Satur-
day, December 24. Just a preview, ñA is for Angel.ò Come and find out how each of these letters and their re-
spective word weaves itself into the Christmas Story. Families can ñsponsorò a letter by decorating a corre-
sponding sign that will be used in worship that day. We will also be decorating some letters at the ñA Night in 
Bethlehemò event. Contact Aaron to find out what to do!


